
 

 

Noddin HSC Meeting  
Thursday, October 12, 2023 @ 7:00pm  
In person, Noddin staff lounge 

 
 

NHSC Executive Board Meeting  

Call to order/Welcome 7:02pm 

Attendance: Shannon Ward, Nina Boettcher, Kia Heintz, Megan Wright, Jennifer Pietz,  
Christina Simpkins, Lexi Hughes, Justine Bechler, Sam Reyes, Melissa Colbeck, Urvi Ramaiya, 
Brandon Baza, Danh Nguyen, Erin Miller, Erin Meier, Amy Johnson, Heather Reynolds, 
Shannon Gordon, Rececca Juarez-Garcia, Pavan Vyas 

Review/Approval of September 14, 2023 Minutes Motion to approve the Sept 
14th minutes: 1st: Rebecca Juarez Garcia , 2nd: Pavan Vyas , Yes:13, No/Abstain: 0. 
Motion passes 

Teacher Remarks  
●​ Teachers are loving the fall snacks and decor. Big thanks to the Hospitality committee!  
●​ Noddin Fest and movie night were great community events and ice cream Wednesdays  

is a hit!  
●​ Field trips started this month with Kinder going to the Children's Discovery Museum, 5th 

grade had an in house event, 2nd grade visited the Water District, and 3rd grade went to 
the Exploratorium.  

●​ Kinder and TK have started full day programs.  
●​ Clay and Art in Action has started in the classrooms.  
●​ Running club and book fair have been a hit with the students! 

Principal’s Report  
1. PBIS Report-Melissa Colbeck is the parent representative along with Sam Reyes and 
Sarah Gardner representing the Noddin staff. The goal of PBIS (positive behavioral 
intervention support) is behavior prevention program.1400 schools have already adopted 
this program. Within our district 4 schools rolled out last year and 4 others will be rolling the 
program out this school year. The goal is to create consistent expectations around campus. 
This is a 5 year initiative with the 1st year focus on school wide expectations. The 
representatives from Noddin will be training the Teachers, who will be implementing PBIS 
and HSC will have some involvement with rollout next school year. The hope is parents will 
help support by reinforcing these expectations at home.  
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Treasurer’s Report  
1. Budget vs Actual  

 

●​ BTS drive and field trip donations are still being collected.  To date we have raised 50% 
of the field trip goal, and 60% of the enrichment drive goal. Corporate donations are 
trickling in slowly. We need help educating our community about HSC and what 
programs are directly funded by the enrichment drive. 

●​ Fundraising ideas are all being considered- ice cream Wed, raffles- need to register for 
the raffle and must disclose 90 days in advance. Raffle baskets- as part of an auction. 
Other ideas: hiking and pancake breakfast.  

●​ Support from our parents makes all these things possible and will be necessary to take 
on any new fundraising ideas! The Board plans to discuss additional ideas for 
fundraising. Planning for a thank you video around the holidays to celebrate and thank 
all of our volunteers and teachers. 

President’s Report  
1. Reminder: Communications start with the HSC newsletter. Please share communication 
with the Parliamentarian email by Wednesday night to be included in the Friday blast. 

2. Open Committee Chair Positions  

a. Auction/Adult Social- still need someone to run this important chair position.  

Committee Reports/Nenow Business  
1. Noddin Fest - Thanks to all the volunteers who made it a success! Many thanks to Sri 
and Orin for running this event! Food trucks were a hit and these businesses plan to give 
back 10% of proceeds made at Noddin Fest. Noddin Fest generated $17k in sales and 
expenses were below budget at roughly $9k. Great job by the team who managed this 
event! While the goal of the event is community building, it’s great we were able to generate 
profit! 

2. Movie Night- Roughly 500 people attended this event. Great time had by all! Big thank 
you to Tricia for planning this fun event! 

3. Book fair- Pairing the start of Book Fair with movie night was a big success! Book fair 
continues to be busy with the last day scheduled for the 13th . 

4. Yearbook- Picture day is this Friday, Oct 13th. A Yearbook crew is being created and will 
consist of 2 students per class in 4th and 5th grades. These students will have a voice in 
what goes in the yearbook, create surveys and polls, etc.  

5. Spirit Store- Set up a booth at movie night and we were able to sell $175 in existing 
merchandise and recently created a Preorder sale for a Noddin zip up hoodie that will close 
on Oct 15th. Preorder is a great way to manage Spirit store merchandise since there is no 
upfront cost to HSC. 

https://www.noddinhsc.org/financials
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6. Running Club- Is now happening every Monday. The students have already run 1k laps! 
The participation on the Primary side is really strong with the majority running. Volunteers 
still needed 12:05-12:55 to help scan laps on Mondays. 

7. Walk N Roll- This kicked off last week and we had lots of special guests attend- Council 
Member Pam Foley, Superintendent Carrie Andrews, and Ralphie. The next walk n roll date 
is 10/18. The rest of the walk n roll dates for 2023 are published on the Noddin website. 
Volunteers needed to help pass out stickers and pencils on walk n roll dates. 

8. Art in Action- Art is up and running. An Art Show is being planned during Open House in 
May. Leads have access to all the material and lesson plans will have slide decks to 
reference.  The students will all get sketchbooks to sketch their ideas before creating the 
final product. Art lessons will be Oct/Nov, Dec, Jan, Feb, Mar, & Apr.  

9. 4th Grade Fundraising- There are several fundraising activities planned for this smaller 
class with the goal to over fundraise. Each child will need to fundraiser approximately $450 
to pay for science camp. The first bake sale occurred on Movie night and was a success! 
Upcoming events will be an after school movie on Nov 15th, Kona Ice the first Wednesday 
of each month (Nov 8th), hot cocoa booth and additional bake sales. The students will have 
an opportunity to sell Mountain Mike's coupons and butter braids with proceeds going 
directly toward their science camp. 

10. Enrichment Drive-To date the enrichment drive has raised $35k for the general fund 
and $25.6k for field trips. Field trips donations will remain on the Noddin website throughout 
the school year as some parents prefer to pay in installments. Bus costs have gone up 
substantially and are becoming cost prohibitive. 

 
 
Surplus Requests  

1. Kiln Room Vent Fan- A repair is needed on the kiln vent fan that functions to cool the kiln 
down and remove fumes and particles. This necessary repair will cost $862.66. 

Motion to approve the surplus request: 1st: Justine Bechler , 2nd:Melisssa Colbeck , 
Yes: 13, No/Abstain: 0. Motion passes 

 

Additional Comments 

Adjourn Meeting 8:16 pm 

Upcoming Events/Dates:  

●​ October 6-13 - Book Fair  
●​ Thursday, November 2 - HSC Meeting  
●​ Thursday, November 15- After school movie 
●​ Thursday, December 7 - HSC Meeting 


